Ocean Park Association

PO Box 5006

Santa Monica, CA 90409-5006
15 March 2011
Santa Monica City Council
City Hall

1685 Main Street, Room 209

Santa Monica, California 90401
Dear Councilmembers,

On Monday, 7 March 2011, the Ocean Park Association Board of Directors passed the following resolution:

The Ocean Park Association Board of Directors supports the approval of sign and outdoor display standards that allow merchants’ use of A-frame or sandwich boards on public and private property and limited numbers of merchandise racks for the purpose of advertising limited-time promotions. The standards should include reasonable design, size, placement, and pedestrian passage requirements, including compliance with the ADA. Additional requirements should be applied to the merchandise racks, specifically, that they be allowed only against the buildings and never perpendicular to the sidewalk.
The viability of our local merchants is a very important concern to us. It is our understanding that Main Street businesses that have deployed the signs and outdoor displays since November 2009, when Council instructed staff to study this, have reported periodically that it has been beneficial to their business. In these difficult economic times, we should establish regulations that enhance the vitality of these businesses.
Sincerely, 

Jan Ludwinski

President, Ocean Park Association

(310) 663-0182

cc: G. Gordon
